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Statement on behalf of the State of Israel

UPR WORKING GROUP – 39th SESSION 

10 November 2021 (afternoon)
Review of the Republic of Ireland
Thank you, Madam President.

We welcome the delegation of Ireland to the UPR.
Israel welcomes Ireland membership to the International Holocaust Remembrance Alliance (IHRA), but remains concerned that Antisemitism and hate speech are in the rise, including through declarations by politicians, even in office, and their spread through social media. Therefore, we recommend that Ireland (i) adopts the IHRA’s working definition of antisemitism and (ii) takes concrete steps to combat Antisemitism and hate speech at all levels, both online and offline. 
Moreover, considering that the dreadful consequences of the Magdalen Laundries still continue, we recommend Ireland to: (iii) investigate all allegations of ill treatment of women at the Magdalen laundries, ensure accountability for all perpetrators and ensure that all victims obtain redress.
Finally, while acknowledging the existence of a LGBTI+ Inclusion Strategy, we recommend Ireland to (iv) enact legislation to prohibit ‘conversion therapies’.

I thank you, Madam President. 
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